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NOTICE TO THE SHAREHOLDERS OF ARTEMIS FUNDS (LUX) – GLOBAL EMERGING MARKETS (THE " 
FUND") 

  
 

Luxembourg, 30 April 2021 
 

Subject: Change of name of the Fund 
 
 

Dear Shareholder,  

We are writing to advise you that the Board of Directors of the Company has decided to change the 
name of the Fund, as follows: 

Existing name New name 

Artemis Funds (Lux) – Global Emerging 
Markets 

Artemis Funds (Lux) – SmartGARP Global 
Emerging Markets Equity 

 
In addition, an explanation of the SmartGARP process, as further described below, will be inserted in 
the “Investment Policy” section of the Fund’s Appendix in the Company’s prospectus (the 
“Prospectus”). 
 
Why is Artemis making this change? 

The Fund is managed with Artemis’ in-house “SmartGARP®” software tool, which screens the market 
to help the managers identify companies with the most attractive financial characteristics. The Fund 
is, of course, actively managed – before investing, the managers undertake further detailed research 
to ensure that the investment rationale behind a SmartGARP recommendation is valid.  
 
Following a review across the wider fund range, Artemis Investment Management LLP (“Artemis”) 
intends to group together those investment funds that employ the SmartGARP process by including 
“SmartGARP” in their names. This change will help investors more readily identify those funds which 
are managed in a similar style with SmartGARP input. This change would also help differentiate those 
funds from the rest of the Artemis fund range and provide ‘future-proofing’, should any new funds be 
developed by Artemis which will invest in the same asset class but with a different investment 
approach. 
 



In addition, Artemis believes that adding “Equity” to the Fund name helps to clearly describe the asset 
class that the Fund invests in and will ensure consistency across the group of Artemis funds which are 
managed in a similar style with SmartGARP input.   
 
There will be no changes to the way in which the Fund is managed as a result of this change. 
The Fund’s name change will be included in the next update of the Prospectus dated 30 April 2021 
and the KIIDs in relation to the Fund. Copies of these may be obtained from www.artemisfunds.com. 

 

When will the changes take place? 

The change will come into effect on 28 May 2021. You do not have to take any action as a result. 

 

How will investors be impacted by this letter? 

As explained above, there should be no impact on you as a result of this change and there will be no 
change to the way in which the Fund is managed, to the asset allocation of its portfolio nor to its risk 
profile.  
 

Should you require further advice on this notice, please contact your financial adviser. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 

Henry Kelly 

Director and Chairman 

On behalf of the Board  


